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In some respects, it doesn’t seem like 12 months ago when I was writing my 
first Riverside AGM report, but in others that seems a life time ago now.  

Even looking back, it was hard to imagine just how much the world would 
change over the past year or so. 

In all my time as Secretary, it has been an eye opener as to how it’s committee 
members are the well-greased cogs in the smooth running of our beloved club 
so really I just want to use this opportunity to thank committee for all of their 
voluntary time that they give throughout the year. 

Since last year’s AGM meeting, we have welcomed Kellie Judd to the 
committee and have recently had Emma Evans & Wayne Bailey join our team 
too. Sadly Rodrigo will be stepping down, I personally will miss the possibility 
of a Fish & Chips date each month. 

The club currently consists of 207 Seniors, 30 Juniors and 4 Honorary giving a 
total of 241 people within our run family. 

The presentation evening was a great success, thank you to all that attended, I 
think you could tell that I enjoyed myself, I hope you did too. 

An outcome of the evening is to bring back the ‘fun awards’ so committee will 
look to put some of the ideas discussed into place. 

Please, please, please remember to log your times on the website, without 
doing this we simply cannot measure your achievements and in turn you 
cannot be in the running of winning an award for this year. 

I can confirm that we will be presenting Ali’s charity HCCN with a cheque for 
£4,000, this has not yet been done as HCCN requested we wait for her tree to 
blossom to get a photo for their website. Once a date is confirmed I will let you 
know as you are very welcome to be there on the day. 

Just one more thank you before I finish goes out to our junior coaches and 
their helpers. We are really desperate if anyone is interest in becoming a Coach 
or a helper. At present we have low numbers of juniors due to the low ratio 
allowance. If you are interested, please contact myself or Sam Windebank. 

 
 


